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In the ongoing Vanamahotsav Week celebrations, the Aditya Degree and PG College 
conducted a ‘Cleaning of existing plants’ activity.  The College NSS Unit Committee and all 
NSS Student Volunteers gathered at the Venue i.e. ‘Campus of Forensic Sciences Department’ 
to carry out the noble task of cleaning the existing plants in the surroundings of the Forensic 
Science campus.  These saplings were planted during various occasions like World 
Environment Day, World Earth Day and on other important occasions and celebrations.   

 This activity was executed and achieved under the prior planning of Mr.B K Vidyasagar 
College NSS Unit Programme Officer and Mr. Esawar Physical Education Director who 
supervised and maintained discipline among the students on this occasion.  He divided the 
student volunteers into a few small groups and allotted the area to be cleaned by their respective 
groups.  Our College NSS Unit conducted this activity in the afternoon session as there was a 
Guest Lecture in the morning session.  This session was to bring out the relevance and 
significance of the Vanamahotsav Celebrations.  The Guest Lecture was delivered by 
Management Studies, Telugu Pandit, Ms.  S T P Sudharani who elaborated the importance of 
this Holy Week and it’s inter relation with our Indian Customs and Traditions.  She spoke on 
the need to do charitable deeds in this particular week.  Our College Principal Mr. Vilas Anil 
Chavan also gave a brief speech on the term ‘Vanamahotsav’ and that an individual can receive 
blessings from the Almighty when we do good things like taking active part in relevant social 
activities.   

 After these valuable speeches along with a brief Celebration to commemorate this Day, 
the NSS student volunteers in the afternoon session gathered with various gardening tools and 
other necessary implements to carry out the noble activity of cleaning and pruning the existing 
trees and plants.  All the NSS volunteers actively took part by pulling out the unwanted weeds, 
and dirt growing around the existing plants.  They cut the grass with a mechanised mower 
under the alert guidance and help of the gardeners present there.  The bushes and hedges were 
trimmed with the usage of a bush cutter.  The weak plants and climbers were propped up by 
tying them to sticks dug into the ground near the plants.  The NSS volunteer teams of students, 
also utilised this opportunity to water all the plants and trees and once again brought back 
beauty and a grand look to this particular area.   

 The garden and the entire area of the forensic science campus had a grand outlook as a 
result of this Vanamahotsav Week; ‘Cleaning of existing plants’ NSS activity.  The college 
Principal appreciated this NSS activity done by the students and gladly distributed refreshments 
to all participants on this occasion.   



   

 

 

 



 

   

 

 

 



 



 


